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Sunday Services 

2024 September 

860-482-3555 

October 
   

6 20 Pentecost 

 Worship and Communion 

 10:00 am 

 Sunday School 11:00 am 
  

13 21 Pentecost 

 Worship & Communion 

 10:00 am 

 Sunday School 11:00 am 

 

20 22  Pentecost 

 Worship & Communion 

 10:00 am 

 Sunday School 11:00 am 
 

27 Reformation Sunday 

 Worship & Communion 

 10:00 am 

 Sunday School 11:00 am 

 

 

 

September  
   

1 15 Pentecost 

 Worship and Communion 

 10:00 am 
   

8 16 Pentecost 

 Worship & Communion 

 10:00 am 

   

15 17 Pentecost 

 RALLY DAY! 11:00 am 

 Worship & Communion 

 10:00 am 
 

22 18 Pentecost 

 Worship & Communion 

 10:00 am 

 Sunday School 11:00 am 

 

29 19 Pentecost 

 Worship & Communion 

 10:00 am 

 Sunday School 11:00 am 

facebook.com/StPaulsTorrington 

https://www.facebook.com/StPaulsTorrington


A Word from Pastor Cady 
 

Dear Members and Friends of St. Paul’s,  
 
A new program year is about to begin. As in many parishes, we will be conducting our 
annual Stewardship campaign. This is not the same as the Capital Campaign. The second 
is a request for monetary contributions to meet our financial obligations as a church.  
 
Stewardship programs may result in increased income, but that is only a secondary goal. At 
the heart of stewardship efforts is the conviction that generosity is a spiritual gift that brings 
deep joy to those who cultivate it. We know that we are created in the image of God, but 
what does that mean? I believe that part of what it means is that we are created to be 
generous. God is the ultimate giver. From God comes the whole creation, our whole lives, 
all our skills, passions, and abilities. From God come all the treasured relationships that 
make our lives full and vibrant. From God comes our freedom, our courage, our health, and 
our intellect. From God comes all our possessions and material comforts. From God comes 
the beauty of nature and the beauty made with human hands.  
 
Generosity is one of the more practical expressions of love. You all know the joy of watching 
someone you love receive a gift you have chosen and lighting up with excitement. You all 
know the feeling of satisfaction from doing a good deed to someone in need. You have all 
had a chance to enjoy the time you freely give to someone you care about.  
 
Stewardship is about recognizing this powerful truth - that we grow in joy and peace as we 
grow in generosity. And it is a faith journey. A generous God calls us to show forth the 
spiritual gift of generosity in ways we use our time, our energy, and our wealth in service to 
God’s transforming love for the world.  
 
This year, each committee or group within the church will be offered an opportunity to 
engage in such growth themselves. After all groups have responded, the invitation to grow 
in stewardship will be extended to the general congregation. Whether you are one who is 
already highly invested in the life of St. Paul’s or whether you are an occasional participant, 
we will welcome your faithful response as grateful stewards of all God has provided to you.  
 
I offer you all my deepest thanks in advance for your response, and my profound gratitude 
for the honor of being your partner in Christ. 
 
 

Yours Pastor,  
 
 
 
 Scott Cady 
 

   



Dear Brother and Sisters in Christ, 
 

I know we have been talking a lot about our shortfall and the capital campaign which is not 
achieving the goal we had hoped for.  This month the Finance Committee would like to give 
you some other ideas on how we, as a congregation, can give financially to our church.  I 
am including information on Charitable Giving Strategies from Wells Fargo.   This 
information comes from St. Paul's financial advisor.  Please review it, and if applicable, 
discuss it with your financal advisor on which strategy would best fit for you. 
 

If you have any questions regarding our finances or are interested in serving on the finance 
committee, please contact me.  
Your Sister in Christ, 
Pamela Little, Treasurer/Finance Committee 
 

Finance 







hilltop 
 
 
 
 
WHAT? September already!  Where has the time gone?  
Our September enrollment is about even with that of last 
year. Currently, we have almost 50 students enrolled. 
 
The full-day classroom that was added last fall was a 
tremendous success.  There are several combinations of 
full and ½ day students enrolled.  The decision last year was very well received, and it was 
the class that was almost full at the end of our 2023-2024 year in June. This classroom 
meets 9:15-2:45 each day and has 20 students enrolled. There is a third teacher scheduled 
for 5 hours each day to assist this classroom.  With the new age requirement for students to 
enter Kindergarten that goes into effect September 1 of this year, we will have students that 
don’t make the cutoff date returning to us.  To help bridge the age gap we have decided to 
have the 3’s and 4’s in their own groups.  The MWF 3’s meet from 9:30-12:00 and has 12 
students enrolled. The 2’s class currently has 4 students.  Please spread the word that we 
have available spaces in the 2’s class.  They meet on Tuesday and Thursday from 9:30-
11:30. The school readiness funded classroom has 11 of 14 spaces full.  Please say a 
prayer that we get the other three students because our budget very much depends on that 
income. We are grateful for any referrals you can offer to your friends and family for Hilltop.    
 
We know that the Lord has been with us and continues to watch over our program and give 
us the will and determination to make it work! 
 
We have hired a new lead teacher for the MWF 3’s class.  Mrs. Miller took another job that 
was more suited to meet the needs of her family in a public school back in November of 
2023.  Mrs. Brzoska and Mrs. Guzman took on the reigns of that classroom until the end of 
our school year.  They both have asked to cut back and teach the 2’s this Fall.  All staff will 
return on August 26th to prepare their classes and curriculum. The school year will begin 
September 3

rd
.   Parent Orientation will be on August 28

th
 at 6:30 p.m., after my 

presentation, the families will have time to visit the child’s classroom. Visiting days begin 
August 29

th
.   I am excited to welcome the staff, children, and their families to Hilltop in 

September!  
 
Thank you to everyone who continues to help me navigate my position here at Hilltop. I wish 
to recognize the Hilltop Advisory Committee, especially Pamela Little, for continuing to meet 
via ZOOM each month and throughout the summer. They have been faithful, and 
supportive, they continue to want ONLY the best for the Hilltop ministry that St. Paul’s offers 
this community! Others from the church community that have been so supportive and 
helpful to me are Rachel, Jean, Diane Boscarino, Lisa Bodnar, June Seiser and Casaundra 
Abeling. 
 
In the fall of 2023, we were notified that Hilltop was chosen to receive a grant from the 
Department of Homeland Security to install a new camera system.  We now have two 
cameras in each classroom, two cameras in the front of the building and two cameras in the 
back of the building.  We are working with the local police department to get the camera 
feed directly to the police department.  



The Garden of memories 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

God Bless, 
Garden of Memories Committee 

Lisa Bodnar, Jeanette Richard,  Beth Brower,  
and Howard Kreidwise, member emeritus  

 
We will need Hilltop’s Helping Hands parent group now more than ever to help us find ways 
to support Hilltop. We will start the year off with a “spice” fundraiser and hope you will 
support us! More information is forthcoming.  Tentatively the date of the sale will be Mid-
October through the end of the month.  Delivery is planned before Thanksgiving so you can 
start your “Holiday Baking.”  This group also helps with a variety of things including Publicity, 
Special Events, Parent/Teacher Enrichment, Classroom Organization and Fundraising. 
They are a great support to Hilltop advisory committee, students, and staff!  
 
I am looking forward to a wonderful year! I appreciate your support and prayers! 
 
In His Service, 
Barbara Mazzei 



Register Now! 
Forms on our 
website under 

the Ministry Tab 
or in the  
Narthex! 

Chris. Ed calendar is on the website! 



SUNDAY SCHOOL STAFF/HELPERS NEEDED, PLEASE 
 

For the first time in many years, we are looking for a couple 
of Sunday School teachers.  Pamela Little has been 
teaching for many years but has to go on “sabbatical” this 
year due to family illness responsibilities.  Pamela teaches 
our middle intermediate class that encompasses grades 2 & 
3.  There will be fewer than six children in the class.  Please 
see Pastor Cady or Paula if you would like to discuss this 
need. 
 

I am certain that for those of you who grew up with Sunday School you will remember a 
special person who inspired you in your faith.  I remember many of my teachers, many of 
whom have passed on to Eternal Life, but I do have fond memories of early days with 
classes in the parsonage of the old church on South Main Street.  It was there that I 
remember Margaret Vater (who also make me beautiful yellow mittens at Christmas!), Julia 
Foth (who until her death could recall everything St. Paul’s), Jean Porritt, and Charlotte 
Frost & Hermanne Edgerton (the sisters who served in so many capacities).  By middle 
elementary school we were over in the basement of the church where we learned from Irma 
Haas, Audrey Pastorello (my aunt and godmother), Lil Theide, Lillian Jene, Marlene Parker, 
Claire Werner, and many more.  Sixth grade was when we met in the choir loft/balcony (we 
felt like we were special when we met there!), and finally to the Cooke Street House for 
confirmation (Harry Theide, Paul Schroeder, Henry Roehl, and Pastor Porritt). 
 

While it is fun for me to reminisce, the fact remains that we have children who need that 
little dose of inspiration for the coming school year.  Please pray about it and speak to 
Pastor or me as soon as possible. 

Chris ed 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2024  Thank You! 

Vacation Bible School was held for three days in early August.  We had a small group of 
children, ages 4-grade 4.  They had a terrific time celebrating “God’s New Creation.”  With a 
barnyard theme and visiting four countries and Iowa, USA, the children learned through 
music, skits, puppets, food, games, and crafts that God provides and that we can help!  The 
nine children were mostly from St. Paul’s and we had an incredible group of helpers!  
Special thanks to Pamela Little, Pastor Cady, Will & Maddie Siss, Casaundra Abeling, 
Michelle Sibesky, Gabrielle Dziedzic, Liz Falls, Tanya Weingart, Jane & Lucy Riley, Maverick 
Abeling, and Lucas 



                       

 

“ADOPT A CHILD FOR SUNDAY SCHOOL” 

Children from baptism to grade nine and beyond are educated here at St. Paul’s.  As soon as a child is 

baptized the parent(s) are sent quarterly reminders/remembrances of the baptismal promises made on 

their child’s behalf.  When a child turns three it is time to enroll in Sunday School and it is there that they 

learn that Jesus loves them and they learn to pray a prayer.  By the time children reach second grade they 

are invited to take First Communion classes and become Communicant members of the church.  By third 

grade they take another giant step as they begin serving as acolytes in worship.  By the time children enter 

seventh grade, they begin a three-year confirmation program where they prepare for adult membership in 

the church.  The first two years of confirmation focus on the Old Testament, the New Testament, and Lu-

ther’s Small Catechism; by the third year of confirmation classes the students are putting their faith into ac-

tion through service, witness, and churchmanship projects.  We also hope to be able to get an active youth 

group going for youth in grades 7-12. 

All of these activities cost money, as you are aware.  Our church budget supports our efforts and we ask for 

a donation from parents to help cover some of the costs associated with their child’s Christian Education 

but those contributions only begin to cover expenses.  (With curriculum, Bibles in Kindergarten, third grade, 

and seventh grade, classroom and teaching supplies, pageant expenses, etc. the numbers really add up.)  

No child would ever be denied a Christian Education because of the inability to make a donation; all are 

welcome to learn/hear the Word of the Lord!  With the church budget continually strained, we invite you to 

lend your financial support by Adopting a Child for Sunday School.  Please complete the form below, place 

it in an envelope and put it in the offering plate or return it to the church office. 

                
DETACH AND RETURN VIA OFFERING PLATE OR CHURCH OFFICE 

 
Yes, I would like to support a Sunday School child for Sunday School by making a financial contribu-

tion. 
 

Name:               

Address:                

               

Phone:               

E-Mail:               

 

My one-time donation to Adopt-a-Child is: $     

Envelope #:     



FALL FAIR 
 

Saturday, November 2nd 
9:00am – 3:00pm 

 

Handmade Crafts,  
Artisans Market  

Soup & Sandwich Lunch, 
Bake Sale, Theme Baskets 

and More! 
 

For info: 860-482-3555 
 

St. Paul’s Lu-
theran Church 
presents their 
8th  Annual 

Car show  

OCTOBER 
19TH  

Saturday, October 19, 2024  
2:00 pm - 6:00 pm  

Rain date: Sat. October 26, 2024 

 

Registration fee $10  
Food 50/50 Raffle  Music 

For more info. 
St. Paul’s: 860-482-3555  
or Steve: 860-601-1691 

St. Paul’s Lutheran Church 
837 Charles Street, Torrington 

 

Fall Take Out Dinner 
Saturday, September 21, 2024 

Pick up between 4 and 5 pm 

 $15 – Adult  $8 Kids (ages 5-10)   

 Under 5 Free  
 

Roast Pork, mashed potatoes, veggies, bread  
and cake for dessert!  

 
For Tickets or Questions:  860-482-3555 

www.stpaulstorrington.com 

September Concert: Brother Other 

September 14, 2024 5:30 pm 



Tai Chi  Wednesday Mornings  11:00 
 

Drop in whenever the mood strikes.  

Free to all!  

For more information  

karen.trippodi@gmail.com 

Around the church  

 St. Paul’s Quilters 
 are sewing on 
Wednesdays!  

Experience is not 
necessary; we have some master quilters 

who are very willing to lend a hand!   
We meet most Wednesdays  

 from 1pm – 4pm. 

Women’s Breakfast 
Wednesday  

September 18, 2024 
 

George’s Restaurant 
East Main St. Torrington 

 

Men’s Breakfast 
Wednesday  

 September 18, 2024 
 

A/C Eatery  
South Main St. Torrington 

Quilt Drawing $10  
 Tickets sold on Sunday 

Mornings 
 

To benefit St. Paul's 
General Fund   

 
Drawing 11/2/2024 @ 

the Fall Fair.   
 

Need not be present at 
the drawing. 



Around the church  

THANK YOU! 

If you were fortunate enough to attend Coffee Hour on Sunday, July 21
st
, you noticed an 

unusual amount of beautiful pastries, breads, and cookies.  Simple Delights, a cottage 
bakery that is at the Farmer’s Market on most Saturdays, sells these goodies.  The bakery 
is owned and operated by Lori Santoro Cheever, daughter of the late Nick & Elsie Santoro.  
Lori graciously provided the goodies for Coffee Hour that day.  They were enjoyed by all 
who attended.  Thanks to Simple Delights and Lori for sharing 
these tasty gifts with us!  Please support Lori if you attend the 
Saturday Farmer’s Markets.  And speaking of coffee hour…. 

 

HOSTS NEEDED! 

Do you enjoy a good cup of coffee or tea on a Sunday morning 
after church?  If so, you are encouraged to share the load and sign 
up to host a Coffee Hour on a Sunday morning.  Within a few 
weeks Sunday School will be starting and some of the hosts from the summer will be busy 
teaching.  It isn’t hard!  Put coffee on – regular and decaf coffee is stored in the fridge in 
the kitchen.  Set up the buffet with the coffee carafes, milk (before Sunday morning check 
the fridge to see if you need to bring whole milk), sugar, artificial sweeteners, tea bags, 
cups, dessert plates, plastic cutlery, and napkins, etc.  Oftentimes there are frozen treats in 
the freezer that can be used, otherwise bring a few snacks to share.  If everyone takes a 
turn, the same folks won’t have to do it over and over!  A sign-up sheet is in the Narthex.  
Thank you! 

Fellowship Committee/Fall Dinner 

   The reaction to our upcoming Take Out Dinner has been a mix of understanding, 
disappointment, and volunteers.  The Fellowship Committee typically puts on two full-
blown dinners and a grinder/chef/salad/chili each year.  Our committee is a aging one and 
with that said,  a couple of old faithful cannot help in September, thus, the meal is take out 
only.  As chairperson of the committee I feel awful to disappoint those looking forward to 
the dinner.  However, as a result of explaining the need for help a few folks have 
volunteered to help the next time around.  So, from disappointment has come some new 
volunteers.  Thanks to Bill & Michelle Skibesky (helping with clean-up), Jess & Abby 
Nardine (general help and serving), and Lisa Hagemann (general help).  We are still 
seeking more volunteers so please reach out to any member of the committee or see 
Pastor Cady or me.  Thanks for your help and for your response! 



The WELCA 2024-2025  Schedule of Events  
can be found on our website under the ministry tab!  

Women of the ELCA 

St. Paul’s Women Kick Off   Pizza & Book Discussion 
 

St. Paul’s Women will have their fall kick off on Monday evening, September 25th beginning 
at 6pm with Pizza and Dessert, followed by a Book Review of The Bookwoman’s Daughter 
by Kim and Michele Richardson, a sequel to The Bookwoman of Troublesome Creek, a 
book we read and enjoyed a couple of years ago.  Please come and share in an evening of 
food, fun, and friendship!  Sign up in the Narthex for pizza ordering purposes! 

 
New England Women of the ELCA Biennial Convention   O Lord, Hear Our Song! 

Registrations are being accepted for the Biennial Convention set for October 24-26 at Camp 
Calumet, Freedom, New Hampshire.  Leah Seleman has extended a challenge to our 
women to register by October 1

st
 to take advantage of two scholarships!  The first is a $100 

gift toward registration costs from the Synodical Women’s Organization if you register by 
October 1

st
.  The second scholarship is one from our congregation unit.  One-half of the 

proceeds of the Penny Auction we had in the Spring have been earmarked for convention 
scholarships.  So, if we have ten women register, you would get an additional $100 toward 
registration.  That would bring the total cost to each woman less than $75.  What more 
could you ask for?  Two nights and seven meals are included along with friendships, 
learning, an evening of Q&A with our new Bishop, Nathan Pipho, crafts, a silent auction, 
walking the beautiful grounds of Calumet, and more!  Jeanne Minasian, board member 
extraordinaire, is putting together “Swag Bags” for all attendees along with some door 
prizes, make it/take it ideas, etc.  I am happy to report that Jeanette Richard was elected to 
serve as St. Paul’s voting member. 
Oct2024_13thConventionRegistrationandSupplement.02.pdf (mcusercontent.com)  
 

Fall Fair 2024 
Please save the date on your calendar for our 17

th
 Annual Fall Fair.  Saturday, November 

2
nd

 is the date!  St. Paul’s Women have had a slow start at crafts but I am hopeful that some 
of you are working on items at home for the fair.  As usual there will be a soup and 
sandwich luncheon, bakery sale, including the famous Scandinavian Almond Cakes, 
vendors of homemade or up-cycled crafts, and theme baskets.  Watch the October 
newsletter for a list of theme baskets that we need help in filling.  Limited vendor space is 
available – call the church office for an application. 
 

Second Saturday Summer Fairs 
Sincere thanks to June Seiser, Wendy Iannelli, and Linda Rosa and their husbands, for the 
time and effort they put into making these summer craft fairs a success.  There is still one to 
go on September 14

th
 from 10am – 1pm, in conjunction with the Farmer’s Market.  Vendors 

have set up in the Narthex, hallway outside of the church office, and in the Parlor.  St. Paul’s 
also has a table where crafts are sold.  Proceeds have gone to support our church budget.  
Kudos, ladies. 

https://mcusercontent.com/a4107d477533801ac5561cf2a/files/152d656b-cbf0-5bdb-69f9-79107ca15f4b/Oct2024_13thConventionRegistrationandSupplement.02.pdf


Community support 

31 Colton Street        Farmington, CT    860– 677-8519 
 
Hope & Healing Retreat 
September 27 @ 5:00 pm to September 28 @ 4:00 pm 
  

Calling all women of all ages! 
 
Join us for a rejuvenating women's retreat in September,  
filled with workshops, activities, and self-care. Bring a friend along! 
Learn more at https://www.ourladyofcalvary.net/event/hope-healing-retreat/ 

Wisdom House 
Retreat Center  

229 East Litchfield 
Road Litchfield CT 

860-567-3163 
 

Presented by  
Jenna Bashore 

 
Zentangle method can be loosely 
described as intentional doodling.  

Students will use pen, ink & pencil to 
create a piece of art based on a mandala. 

Mandalas have been used by various 
spiritual traditions to focus attention and 

promote mindfulness.   
 

Beginners welcome. If you can write your 
name, you can create art! 

 
Saturday, September 28, 2024 

9:30 AM  1:30 PM 
COST | $40, LUNCH INCLUDED 

 
Register by visiting wisdomhouse.org 

https://5nasgvcab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001l8oHYhYimwbiwCIVJOWPvCyLG9E4j7mfid2xE0nbdMJt5DoCv9pmL2SMDqCW2TqHj3EnbSM6ALRCf2iP3d8OzxlUbxbAbOMxHgTaEdpzJkKExpXTP4PbYSu9zujiGk-AjDcQ4ZDVTuMgiD8OGPseTf8aiBj65Siwz5HbAeSsxo8b-eqABqz3ynOJpPjRvGTNIjx_9TAtkRmFIKCq8aw8wdEf6d


 September 1
st 

Keith Schroeder 
 
September 3

rd
 

Dennis Nalette 
 
September 4

th
 

Bill Muhl 
 
September 5

th
 

Kenneth Ludwig 
Cynthia Muhl 
Greyson Crossman 
 
September 6

th
 

Kurt Schaller 
 
September 9

th
 

Walter Emmett 
 
September 11

th
 

Maverick Abeling 
Cecilia Begey 
 
September 12

th
 

Anthony Barbieri 
 
September 14

th
 

Lindsay Stone 
 
September 15

th
 

Heather Miner 
Kathleen Nilsson 
Erik Grening 
 
September 17

th
 

James Clavette, Jr. 
 
September 20

th
 

Judith Ludwig 
Jean Schlapfer 
 
September 22

nd
 

Emily Decker 
Linda Rosa 
Marcia Newcome  

 
September 23

rd
 

Howard Kreidwise 
Harry Stone, III 
 
September 24

th
 

Ruthann Stone 
 
September 25

th  

Lena Warner 
 
September 26

th
 

Piper Quint 
 
September 27 
Jen O’Meara 
 
September 28

th
 

Gary Rosa 
David Little 
 
September 30

th
 

Laurie Szabo 
  

Frederick and Heather Miner            9/8/95 

Robert and Linda Magyar                       9/8/62 

Pierre and Susan Racloz                      9/13/80 

Wayne and Jane Yurgalevicz            9/17/77 

Will & Tamra Perry     9/17/2011 

Ernest and Audrey Marquad  9/19/53 

Thomas & Dana O’Brien   9/20/09 

John and Robin Thurlough                      9/21/96 

Will and Maddie Siss                       9/21/13 

John and Betty Grunder     9/23/61 

Keith and Eileen Schroeder             9/24/05 

Billy and Katurah Muhl   9/29/18 

Ralph and Diane Boscarino             9/30/00 

Robert and Laurie Szabo                       9/30/95 

Ed Killingbeck 



Kids Page! 



www.stpaulstorrington.com 

Staff Directory 860-482-3555 

837 Charles Street  

 Torrington, CT 

06790 

 
The Reverend Dr. G. Scott Cady, Pastor  gscady@gmail.com 

Rachel Harrel, Secretary    secretary@stpaulstorrington.com 
Jean Schlapfer, Bookkeeper    bookkeeper@stpaulstorrington.com 
Marcia Newcome, Music Director 
Lisa Bodnar, Custodian  

 
Hilltop School Staff 860-482-3727 

  
Barbara Mazzei, Director & Head Teacher director@hilltopchristianelc.com 
Nicole  Sears, Teacher 
Monica Valente, Teacher 
Christina Brzoska, Teacher 
Nicole Waldron, Teacher  
Melanie Beebe, Teacher 
Linda Arigoni, Teacher 
Teresa Guzman-Sanchez, Assistant Teacher 
Tracy Sierdy, Assistant Teacher 
Stacey Fitzgerald ,Assistant Teacher 
Casaundra Abeling, Custodian  

   

mailto:pastorscottcady@stpaulstorrington.com

